The TVMHS after school program welcomes you to an exciting new year of fun,
learning and adventure.

WINGS is for grades 6-8, FRESH is for grades 9-12. Some programs are mixed.

We offer a wide range of activities that include; Iron chef, artistic exploration, technology, writing
groups, chess club, guitar club, dance, theater, physical activity, outdoor adventures, tutoring,
homework club, and more. Activities change throughout the year depending on interest of
students. :

When are they offered?

Typically, Monday - Thursday 2:35-4:45. Occasionally, there are programs on Fridays, before
school, Y2 days, evenings, and weekends based on interest and availability of program leaders.

How do | sign up?

Flyers are made available to students about every eight weeks and posted in the electronic
newsletter once a Quarter. Students often don't bring the paperwork home, feel free to call the
school to find out what is available for after school programming.

What does it cost?

We ask for a $20* donation per session, or $5 donation for a single class. Anyone can try the
first week free. All tutoring and homework help is free. *This is a suggested donation, pay what
you can. (Snacks provided free of charge)

What is the FRESH ROOM?

The FRESH ROOM is a supervised, free, student directed, drop in recreation space available to
students grade 9-12 ONLY. Parents need to sign a one time form that explains how the FRESH
room works. (See attached paper)

Is there Transportation?

There is a 4:45 Moover that stops in Jacksonville, and several spots in Wilmington. Otherwise,
parents need to pick up students by 4:45.

How do | sign up for Tutoring?
Tutoring is free to all students anytime during the year. Call 368-2880 to reach Dottie Fisher

Questions? .
Contact Shelley Park at aspark802@gmail.com or call me at school after 2pm.




FRESH ROOM sign up

. What is the FRESH ROOM?

The FRESH ROOM is a supervised, student directed, free, drop in recreation space available to
students grade 9-12 ONLY. This year we are asking students to have parents sign a one time
form to be sure that parents understand how the FRESH room works. Students don't need to
pre sign up for specific days, but they do need to sign infout each day. Students that stay after
school are expected to be in the Fresh Room or actively involved in other after school pursuits.

The FRESH Room is a great place to visit with friends before or after practice, homework club,
or school meetings. lt is also a place to socialize with friends, and brainstorm ideas for after
school programs and clubs students would like to start. We have foosball and pool table, board
games, puzzles, Karaoke, computers, Netflix, Wii, craft supplies, and snacks. Itis usually open
Monday - Thursdays until 4:45 and is supervised by Jen Nilsen and Shelley Park. There is no
FRESH on Fridays. Start date this year is Tuesday, Sept. 4th.

*** Students that are falling behind in school work will be required to spend some of the
afternoon in Homework Club in order to hang out in the. FRESH room.

Somedays students may be allowed to use the Gym, music rooms, or outdoor spaces
depending on availability of space and supervision.

This is a drop in program, students are free to sign out and leave when they need to. However,
they are not supposed to be wandering around the school. When they sign out, they are
expected to go home or to a program. We welcome parent communication, just call the school
and ask for the FRESH room during after school hours or contact Shelley Park by email
aspark802@gmail.com.

Use of the FRESH Room is free, but we welcome donations of any size to help us purchase
daily snacks and supplies for the program.

l ' _ give permission for my student
(parent name) :

to attend the FRESH Room during the 2018-2019

(student name)
school year. |understand that if | have questions/concerns | can call the FRESH room during
after school hours or contact Shelley Park at asparkSOZ@qmall com.

Date:

(Parent Signature)



